
Non-Discrimination Policy 

Villanova University is an equal opportunity employer and educational institution. There shall be no 
discrimination against any employee, applicant for employment or any student on any basis prohibited 
by law, including but not limited to, sex, race, color, religion, age, disability, veteran status, national or 
ethnic origin, sexual orientation, and gender identity or expression. This non-discrimination policy 
applies to all University educational and living activities and programs and to all terms and conditions of 
University employment, including student employment, including but not limited to: recruitment, hiring, 
training, compensation, benefits, promotions, disciplinary actions and termination. All qualified students 
are accorded fair and equal opportunity to enter and continue in University employment on the basis of 
eligibility and qualifications. 

The full text of the policy can be found at: Non-Discrimination Policy 

Any violations of this policy or questions about its application should be reported to Mr. Raymond 
Duffy, the University Affirmative Action Officer and Vice President for Human Resources who also 
serves as the University’s Compliance Coordinator for Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act, c/o Office 
of Human Resources, (610) 519-5135, raymond.duffy@villanova.edu. 
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